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Ms. Sarah O’Farrell 

Committee of Public Accounts  

Leinster House  

Dublin 2 

5th January 2024 

Ref: Correspondence to the Committee of Accounts Reference SI493 

 

Dear Ms.O’Farrell, 

Thank you for forwarding the correspondence from the Committee of Public Accounts, Responses to the questions can be found below.  

I would like to take this opportunity to invite the Members of the Committee to visit the new children’s hospital.  There has been a lot of 
progress made since the last visit.  

1. In relation to the claims in the dispute process, what are the figures determined by the employer’s representative.  

The below table (Table No. 1) outlines the status of 10.3 claims as at the end of November 2023. 

Some points to highlight from Table No.1. 

• The Employers Representative (ER) has at the end of November 2023 determined 1,721 No. Contractor 10.3 claims. 

• The Contractor claimed value of these 1,721 claims equates to €644,118,881. 

• Excluding inflation, the value of the 1,721 contractor claims as determined by the ER equates to €14,537,300 (Category 1, determined, 
value which amends the Contract Sum Amount). 
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Table No. 1 

 

 

2. The amount paid to the design team to date, and the estimated expenditure on same on completion of the project. 

 

Please refer to Tables No 2 & 3. 
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Table No.2 

Design Team Costs on the NCH St. James’s Campus to the end of December 2023 

Design Team Summary per Professional Services Discipline  Paid to Date Dec 2023 

Architectural Design Team €43,719,234 

Mechanical, Electrical & Programme Management Team €18,837,933 

Professional Quantity Surveying Design Team €16,431,286 

Structural Professional Services €10,520,615 

Transport Professional Services €598,384.29 

Fire Safety Professional Services €1,204,410 

Project Supervisor Design Process Team €314,758 

Total €91,626,620 
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Table No.3 

Design Team Costs on the Emergency & Urgent Care Centres at Connolly & Tallaght to the end of December 2023 

Design Team Summary per Professional Services Discipline Paid to Dec 2023 

Architectural Design Team €1,989,305 

Mechanical, Electrical & Programme Management Team €903,436 

Professional Quantity Surveying Design Team €796,376 

Structural Professional Services €519,671 

Building Surveys Monitoring Professional Services  €91,773 

Fire Safety Professional Services €101,417 

Health & Safety Professional Services €35,878 

Project Supervisor Design Process Team €31,515 

Total €4,469,375 
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3. The estimation of gas usage and energy usage for the hospital. 

Sustainability is an important part of the design of the new children’s hospital project and it is recognised that the capital investment in the 

building will deliver reductions in operational costs and energy usage over the long term.  The hospital design has been awarded a BREEAM 

rating of ‘Excellent’. BREEAM is an assessment of the sustainability performance of building designs.  It is also designed to meet the Building 

Energy Rating A3 standard.   

The NCH project has achieved a number of milestones in areas such as Permanent Electricity/Power throughout the building, Chilled Water 

Systems and Heating, Oxygen Vacuum Insulated Evaporator, Information Communications Network and system commissioning and testing in 

each of these areas has commenced. As the commissioning progresses the NPHDB and CHI will have a greater understanding of the gas 

and energy usage for the hospital. 

Yours sincerely, 

  

David Gunning 

Chief Officer 

National Paediatric Hospital Development Board 
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Matt Griffin

From: Rhonda Evans <Rhonda.Evans@nph.ie>
Sent: Friday 5 January 2024 14:00
To: Public Accounts Committee
Subject: FW: Correspondence from the Committee of Public Accounts
Attachments: S1493 PAC33 - NPHDB 19.10.2023 v1.pdf; Response to the Committee of Public 

Accounts December 2023 (ID 140179).pdf

Categories: Processed, Correspondence for future meetings
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Dear Sam, 
  
Happy new year!  
  
Please find attached a response to the Committee of Public Accounts reference SI493.  If you have any questions 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
  
With kind regards 
  
Rhonda 
  

 
  
Rhonda Evans 
Communications Manager 
National Paediatric Hospital Development Board 
NCH Office, Block A, Herberton, St. James’s Walk, Rialto, D08HP97 
 E-mail: rhonda.evans@nph.ie  | Mobile: 00353 86 8551849 
  
My working day may not be your working day. Please do not feel obliged to reply outside of your normal working 
hours 
  
  
  

From: Public Accounts Committee <PAC@oireachtas.ie>  
Sent: Monday, November 27, 2023 4:51 PM 
To: Rhonda Evans <Rhonda.Evans@nph.ie> 
Cc: Elaine ORourke <elaine.orourke@nph.ie>; Public Accounts Committee <PAC@oireachtas.ie> 
Subject: Correspondence from the Committee of Public Accounts 
  
Dear Rhonda,  
  
Please see enclosed request from the Committee of Public Accounts. 
  
The Committee requests that this information be forwarded within ten working days.  
  
Please let me know if your organisation is not in a position to respond in this timeframe. 
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Kind regards, 
Sam 
  
  
Sam Keenan 
Oifigeach Riaracháin | Administrative Officer 
Rúnaíocht na gCoistí | Committees’ Secretariat  
Seirbhís Thithe an Oireachtais | Houses of the Oireachtas Service 
Teach Laighean | Leinster House 
Sráid Chill Dara | Kildare St 
Baile Átha Cliath 2 | Dublin 2  
D02 XR20 
  
085 8555375/01 6183659  www.oireachtas.ie   
  
Cuireann Seirbhís Thithe an Oireachtais fáilte roimh chomhfhreagras i nGaeilge 
  
Beartas ríomhphoist an Oireachtais agus séanadh. oireachtas.ie/ga/email-policy/  
Oireachtas email policy and disclaimer. oireachtas.ie/en/email-policy/  
This e-mail is from NPH. The e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and privileged and intended 
solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. Any unauthorized direct or indirect 
dissemination; distribution or copying of this message and any attachments is strictly prohibited. If you have 
received the e-mail in error please notify dataprotection@nph.ie or telephone +353 (1) 5564528 and delete the e-
mail from your system. The NPHDB operates in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). 
When you receive an email from us it's because we believe that you have a legitimate interest in receiving it. Please 
refer to our Privacy Statement on our website at newchildrenshospital.ie for more information on how we safeguard 
your personal data.  

Disclaimer 

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient 
and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution 
or taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 
 
This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast, a leader in email 
security and cyber resilience. Mimecast integrates email defenses with brand protection, security awareness training, web 
security, compliance and other essential capabilities. Mimecast helps protect large and small organizations from malicious 
activity, human error and technology failure; and to lead the movement toward building a more resilient world. To find out 
more, visit our website. 
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